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ß The Minutes of the June 19, 2019 Board Meeting were unanimously approved by 36 members. 

ß Chairperson Martha Taylor announced that the KGH re-zoning was approved on July 31, 2019. The City Council           
Subcommittee on Land Use just voted in favor of this application, according to Attorney Jay Goldstein. A full 
committee vote is scheduled for next week on September 23, 2019. A City Council vote is subsequently scheduled 
for September 25, 2019. 

ß Chairperson Taylor informed everyone that Board Member John Gebhard will be going to Paris for a few months 
since his elevator is not working and wished him a good time!  

ß Chairperson Taylor congratulated former Council Member and former Community Board 8 Member Jim Gennaro 
on his engagement to Community Board 8 Member Wendy Phaff and wished her a Happy Birthday! She also              
congratulated Jim Gallagher, Jr. who recently welcomed another grandson, Eden, in July. 

ß Chairperson Taylor also announced a newly established Health Committee. Dr. Penny Stern is the chair and will 
give a brief report every month.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

      
(Continued on Page 2) 

 
 In observance of religious holidays our monthly board meeting has been changed to the last Wednesday of the month. 

 October 30, 2019 at 7:30 p.m.  
Minutes of Board Meetings are available on our website:  www.nyc.gov/queenscb8 within two weeks. 

October  

Housing Stability and Tenant Protection Act of 2019 Facts Sheet Enclosed 



2 

A Word from the District Manager é 
 

Dear Community Board 8 Resident: 
  
Do you have a loved one who resides in a nursing home? Do you need an advocate to ensure that your loved one gets 
the best care? Is your loved one being forced out of his/her nursing home to another location against his/her will? You 
can find help through the Long Term Care Ombudsmanõs Program (LTCUP).  
 
This program started in 1972.  It was established in each state under the Federal Older American Act. The Ombudsmen 
help residents and their families understand and exercise their rights. They investigate and resolve long-term care       
facility residentõs complaints. You can call 311 or (855) 582-6769 for more information. 
 
Please share this information with your friends and neighbors. It takes more than City Hall to make New York City 
great, it takes us all!  
 
Sincerely,  
  
Marie Adam-Ovide  
P.S.  If you would like an email version or to receive the Newsletter earlier, please contact us at 718-264-7895 and provide your email 
address.  This information is also available on our website: www.nyc.gov/queenscb8.     

(Continued from Page 1) 

¶ Guest Speaker: Honorable Nily Rozic, Assembly Member  ð Assembly Member Rozic welcomed 
everyone back. She wished a Happy and Healthy New Year to those celebrating Rosh Hashanah in a 
couple of days. She provided information regarding her Annual Free Helmet giveaway in the Farm 
Playground that she and Council Member Barry Grodenchik do together along with Congress Member 
Grace Meng and State Senator John Liu. She invited everyone to come to a Public Hearing on October 
23rd after their flu shot in Assembly Member Daniel Rosenthalõs Office. They are doing it as a collective 
class of Elected Officials. It is a community forum on the NYC property tax relief. 

¶ Committee Reports: 

¶ Dr. Penny Stern, Health Committee Chair ð Medical Minute:  Dr. Stern spoke about a severe illness 
that is linked to vaping.  The Center for Disease Control Prevention (CDC) is currently investigating 380 
cases of severe lung disease. The CDCõs recommendation is that people who use e-cigarettes products 
should monitor themselves for symptoms and promptly seek medical attention for any health concerns. She 
personally urges you not to vape and not to start.  

¶ Steven Konigsberg, Zoning Chair: 

¶ BSA Cal. No. 23-08-BZ, Block ULURP Application No. C190299ZMQ / N190301ZRQ ð Kew 
Gardens Hills ð A Public Hearing was held on Thursday, September 12, 2019 to discuss the application 
for Block 7248 lot 44 aka 80-14 Chevy Chase Street. This application is pursuant to sections 72-01 and 72-22 
of the Zoning Resolution of the City of New York, as amended, to request an amendment of the previously 
granted variance under BSA Cal. No. 23-08-BZ (the òPrior Varianceó), to permit modification of the 
previously-approved plans. This would legalize the existing Synagogue by allowing a larger assembly space in 
the cellar with an accessory kitchen.  

                         Chairperson Taylor announced that this matter  has been tabled for the November Board Meeting.  

¶ BSA Cal. No. 209-173-BZ - A Public Hearing was held on Thursday, September 12, 2019 to discuss the 
application that was filed pursuant to Sections 73-03 and 73-211 of the New York City Zoning Regulation. It 
seeks a special permit to demolish and rebuild the existing UG 16 automotive service station with six (6) fuel 
pump islands, a one story, 3668 square-foot convenience store (0.18 FAR) with eight (8) accessory parking 
spaces located in a C2-4/R6A (Special Downtown Jamaica) zoning district. No one from the public spoke 
regarding this application. There were two Board Members who live in the vicinity that are happy with the 
renovations that they are planning to do. All members of the committee were in favor.  

          Count in favor     35                         Opposed:       0                     Abstained:            0    

http://www.queenscb8.org
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